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CITY OF WINNIPEG PRE-CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
TO: Residents/Businesses of River Avenue, Stradbrook Avenue, and Wellington Crescent 
 
RE: River Avenue / Stradbrook Avenue / Wellington Crescent Pavement Renewals and Protected 

Bike Lanes  

 
In March 2023, we presented to the public, residents, and stakeholders the final design for protected bike lanes 

and pavement renewal on River Avenue, Stradbrook Avenue and Wellington Crescent. This project will also 

include pedestrian crossing upgrades, transit stop improvements, new trees and other elements that will together 

make cycling and walking through the area a safer, more convenient, and more attractive option.  

Construction on this work is scheduled to start in June 2023. It will take place on River and Stradbrook between 
Wellington Crescent and Harkness Avenue as well as Wellington between River and Stradbrook. Please see the 
enclosed construction staging map included in this notice.  

Construction starts: June 2023 
Duration:  25 weeks  

During construction we will: 

• Repair the roadway pavement and replace curbs 

• Repair and adjust underground infrastructure 

• Place an asphalt pavement overlay where required 

• Repair sidewalks and restore boulevards where required  

• Install new protected bike lanes 

• Construct Transit stop and pedestrian crossing improvements 

• Upgrade Traffic signals 

Traffic impacts during construction: 

• On-street parking will be temporarily removed  

• One lane of traffic will be maintained 

• One sidewalk will remain open at all times 
 
We will issue a second notice approximately one week prior to construction. Meanwhile, if you have accessibility 
concerns, special access requirements, planned special events, or any other questions regarding this project, 
please contact Mark Vogt at Mark.Vogt@wsp.com. WSP Canada Inc. (WSP) is the City’s contract administrator 
for this project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mark Vogt, M.Sc., P.Eng 
Project Engineer, WSP Canada Inc. 
 
Cc: Councillor Sherri Rollins – Fort Rouge – East Fort Garry Ward 
 Mark Warkentin, P.Eng – Public Works Department, City of Winnipeg 
 311, City of Winnipeg 
 J. Dooley – City of Winnipeg, Director’s Office, Public Works Department 
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